



2025

## Safeguarding Newsletter

Safeguarding is all of our responsibility, so please come and see us if you have any concerns!

Dear Parents and Carers,



We are delighted to welcome you to our first Parent Safeguarding Newsletter of the year at Sir Edmund Hillary L.E.A.D Academy. As part of our school community, I would like to emphasise that safeguarding and promoting the welfare of our children is not only a top priority but also a shared responsibility among all of us. Everyone who interacts with the children and families at our school plays a crucial role in ensuring their safety and wellbeing. Every decision we make focuses on our children's happiness, safety, wellbeing, and success. For those of you who are new to Sir Edmund Hillary L.E.A.D Academy, we have a team of dedicated staff who possess a wealth of experience in ensuring that all our children remain safe, happy, and able to thrive in their educational journey. For your reference, I have included the names of our Designated Safeguarding Leads in the school.

In addition to our internal team, we collaborate with external agencies to support families and children who may be experiencing challenges. We believe that fostering these connections is essential in providing comprehensive support to our community.

At Sir Edmund Hillary, we ensure that our curriculum includes age-appropriate opportunities for our children to learn about their health and safety. This empowers them to make informed choices and keeps them protected both inside and outside of school. We kindly urge all parents and carers to engage with us regarding any concerns or observations you may have. Your insights are invaluable to our collective efforts in creating a safe environment for our children.

Thank you for your continued support in safeguarding our children. Together, we can help our young people flourish.





Deputy DSL: Mrs McIntyre



Deputy DSL: Mrs Tracyzkowski



Deputy DSL: Mrs Newton





Deputy DSL: Miss Colton

